From: Public Access DC Comments 
Sent: 02 July 2017 11:34
To: Public Access DC Comments
Subject: Comments for Planning Application 17/01173/OUT

Planning Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below.
Comments were submitted at 11:33 AM on 02 Jul 2017 from Ms Janet Spafford.
	Application Summary

	Address:
	OS Parcel 4846 South East Of Launton Road And North East Of Sewage Works Blackthorn Road Launton 

	Proposal:
	OUTLINE - Development of up to 72 dwellings with associated large area of public open space. All matters reserved except for access. 

	Case Officer:
	Linda Griffiths 

	Click for further information


	Customer Details

	Name:
	Ms Janet Spafford

	Email:
	

	Address:
	Chapel Cottage, Station Road, Launton, Bicester OX26 5DS


	Comments Details

	Commenter Type:
	Neighbour

	Stance:
	Customer objects to the Planning Application

	Reasons for comment:
	

	Comments:
	I believe that the development proposed would alter the nature of the village that I have lived in for 25 years.

1. In particular, I am concerned on the traffic issues. The roads in Launton were never designed for the number of cars that use them now. The Bicester / Blackthorn Road is already congested and I believe the developers are underestimating the number of additional vehicles using this road as a result of the development. With more cars using the Blackthorn Road the crossroads junction with Station Road (already problematic due to numbers of additional traffic since the Yew Tree Farm development) with it's restricted viewing will be adversely impacted.

2. The new houses will be built on land which has been known to flood in the past. Where will this water go if the development goes ahead? The ditches owned by neighbouring fields will not be able to support the surface water from this development. If Thames Water have already objected to this development on the grounds that the current infrastructure cannot meet the demands of this development the council must view this as a serious concern.

3. I am concerned about the environmental issues - there are several protected species living in this area and this construction will affect their environment.

I believe the beautiful space and the feeling of countryside will be lost if we continue to expand the size of our village with this type of development and so strongly object to this planning application.


